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®       ROUSH INDUSTRIES, INC. 
         777 Republic Drive  
         Allen Park, Michigan 48101 
September 29, 2011 
 
Attn: Fleet Manager 
Customer Name 
Address 
City State and Zip 
 
Re: Safety Recall Notice– 11E-033 
 Affected Vehicle(s) listed by Vehicle Identification Number: 
 
Dear Valued Customer: 
 
This notice is sent to you in accordance with the requirements of the National Traffic and Motor Vehicle Safety Act. 
 
Roush Industries, Inc. (“Roush”) has decided that a defect which relates to motor vehicle safety exists in certain “ROUSH 
CleanTech Propane Autogas Fuel Systems” sold for installation on MY 2007-2008 Ford  E350 5.4L Engine Dual Rear 
Wheel vehicles, MY 2009-2011 Ford E Series 150, 250 and 350 5.4L Engine Vans/Wagons, and MY 2009-2011 Ford E 
450 6.8L Engine Cutaways (“Kits”).  Our records indicate that you own the above-referenced vehicle(s) on which these 
Kits have been installed (Affected Vehicle(s)”). 
 
Roush has determined that some injector retention clips installed on the fuel rails of the Kits may not be properly seated.  
This failure may result in possible leakage of propane autogas, which could lead to a fire.  
 
To remedy this problem, all the injector retention clips on the fuel rails of the Affected Vehicles will be replaced with new 
ones.  This work will be performed free of charge to you.  At your earliest convenience please call Roush at 800-59-
ROUSH (1-800-597-6874) and we will provide further instructions on how to have your vehicle repaired.  When you call, 
be prepared to provide us with your name and the Vehicle Identification Number(s) of your Affected Vehicle(s).  We 
estimate that this repair will take approximately half a business day per vehicle. 
 
If you no longer own (any of) the above-referenced vehicle(s), please call Roush at 800-59-ROUSH (1-800-597-6874) and 
provide us with the name and address of the current owner(s) (if you know them) so we may contact them about this recall.   
 
If you believe that Roush has failed or is unable to remedy the defect without charge within a reasonable time, please 
contact Roush at 800-59-ROUSH (1-800-597-6874).  You may also contact the Administrator, National Highway Traffic 
Safety Administration, 1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE., Washington, DC  20590; or call the toll-free Vehicle Safety Hotline 
at 1-888-327-4236 (TTY: 1-800-424-9153); or go to http://www.safercar.gov. 
 
If you have leased any of the above-referenced vehicles to another person, federal regulations require you to send a copy of 
this notice to the lessee(s) by first-class mail within ten days of your receipt of this notice. 
 
Thank you for your attention to this matter.  We apologize for any inconvenience, but your safety is our priority.   
 
Sincerely,  

 
Joseph Thompson 
President of Roush Clean Tech acting as  
the Authorized Representative of Roush Performance Products, Inc. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


